Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council does not hold the information requested.

You asked:

I see from the local papers that a number of gender neutral toilets have been introduced into New College, Leicester, Glenfield Road that have triggered significant debate and concern on social media, including a petition that contains anecdotal reports that girls are already reporting covert filming by boys in these toilets. This is concerning as it suggests increased risks for female, trans and gender non-conforming children.

I would like to know, in relation to the decision to introduce these gender neutral toilets at New College Leicester, if the following were carried out:
a) a risk assessment
b) an equality impact assessment
And if these were carried out I would like to request copies of these documents. 

The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
Please contact the college directly.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

